Date:
May 4, 2010

To:
Users of GASP-East and ASDTA Smoke-East

From:
Operations for GASP-East and ASDTA Smoke-East

Subject:
Return to Operations for GASP-East & ASDTA Smoke-East
Dear GASP-East & ASDTA Smoke-East Users,

This user notification is to announce the GASP-East & ASDTA Smoke-East products are returning to operations on May 4th.  The products have successfully negotiated the transition from GOES-12 to GOES-13.
Caveat:  For nominal performance 28 days of GOES imagery are required; however, the products may be generated with a smaller set of days.  As of May 4th, 8 days worth of imagery have been processed.  In order to meet customer demand the products will be distributed, but they will not achieve documented accuracies until all 28 days are available on May 24th.
Cause of Outage:  Starting April 14th, GOES-13 replaced GOES-12 in the GOES-East role. From April 14th until April 26th, the GOES-13 satellite drifted from an initial GOES-East position to the final GOES-East destination.  Due to algorithm requirements, the GASP-East and ASDTA Smoke-East products could not be generated while the satellite was drifting.  Also, once GOES-13 reached its final destination in the permanent GOES-East position, additional days of sensing were required before GASP-East & ASDTA Smoke-East operations could resume.

Period of Impact:  The GASP-East and ASDTA Smoke-East products experienced a scheduled outage from April 14 through May 3rd.  The products are returning to operations on May 4th.
Impacted Products:  All files and images for GASP-East and ASDTA Smoke-East were unavailable and unrecoverable for the period of impact.  The GOES-West products were not affected by the outage (GASP-West and ASDTA Smoke-West).
Thank you for your patience during the transition to GOES-13.
Regards,

Matthew Seybold

GASP and ASDTA Smoke Product Area Lead (PAL)

NOAA/NESDIS/OSDPD/SSD/PIB

(301) 763-8142 x128

matthew.seybold@noaa.gov
